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	Woodbridge SC Newsletter

May 20th, 2010.


Important Dates

SATURDAY 22ND  MAY 
Junior
Under 6 Vs Glen Huon 10am @ Woodbridge 
Under 9 Vs Princes St Thunderbolt 11am @ Woodbridge 
Under 11 Vs St Virgils Blue 10 am @ Woodbridge 
Youth 
Under 13 Vs Nelson MacKillop 11:30 am @ MacKillop College*
Under 16 Vs Huon Valley 2 pm @ Woodbridge
*(For directions to this ground please follow the links from our website http://woodbridgesoccerclub.yolasite.com/)

Courtesy Alio Stringer

SUNDAY 23RD May

Senior
Div 4 Men Vs Uni Grads 12:30 pm @ Woodbridge

Div 2 Women Vs Clarence Black 2:30 pm @ Wentworth Park 1
From the President

 Our senior’s first game at Kettering is drawing closer, the last time I passed through Kettering I saw the cricket pitch had been covered.  The next step will be marking out the ground and putting the goals in.  

Take a look at the ground between the bottom goal and the clubhouse at Woodbridge Oval.  The seniors have trained there in wet conditions for the last two weeks and it has taken a pounding.  I believe we have made the right decision in moving our senior games to the Kettering Oval.  If anyone is interested in voicing any thoughts on this feel to free to make use of any of our online forums.

Dalles Hayes.  

Weekend Round-up

Under 6 Match Report 15th May

Woodbridge SC v Kingborough Lions Blue

On another beautiful Saturday morning our Under 6’s prepared to take on our upper channel rivals Kingborough Lions Blue (when is a little rivalry too much). As with last week, we had enough for two teams. Ella, Noah, Rory and Ruby were in one team, with Amber, Caleb, Derek and Serafina in the other. Last week the score was 2 to 1. Could we do the same again? All of the Under 6s staff (me) were a bit concerned that only four players made it to practice. Was the team going to be underdone, was the seven day break too long?  The two coaches had exchanged pleasantries and tried to get the inside running on what to expect. The Lions had also lost by gazillions to nil against Cygnet and beaten Margate 2-1. General consensus was therefore this should be a close game. Should have been, but somebody forgot to tell Woodbridge. Noah banged in a couple of goals to show all his previous ones are not flukes. At training we had spent a little bit of time teaching how to kick the ball with the laces (preferably done with a foot still inside the boot and the laces firmly tied). Rory decided to show the coach that he had understood the lesson and slotted home a long-range goal. I told Dalles and John Owen that it was at least a forty-metre kick but they pointed out that we only play on a 30 by 20 metre pitch. Ella and Ruby were providing good support and the teams changed. The Lions started to play a bit better and Amber, Caleb, Derek and Serafina were up for the challenge. Serafina continued where she left off last week with some tenacious defending against the Lion’s playmaker (William). Caleb made two great runs for goal and was close to scoring both times. Derek and Amber provided good support.  After that good tussle, the half-time score was 3-0. The Lions had started with four players but had a refusal at the start of the second half. They asked if we could spare a player. Caleb and Derek very sportingly agreed to change shirts and then it was suggested that we play five a side (leaving Woodbridge with one sub).  Derek and Caleb definitely provided something for the Lions and it was close for a couple of minutes. Then Noah decided a break from the pack and a couple of goals were in order to relieve the pressure. Derek was having none of that and slotted in a long-range kick to give the Lions their first score of the day. Serafina had been playing really well in a defensive role and decided to fly the flag for the feminist cause with a solo run down the right wing, a quick inside pass to herself and finished off beautifully to score the first goal for the cause, and it was her birthday so she had provided herself with a present. Noah had been cooling his heels on the sideline (aka subbing) when Rory complained of leg soreness (it was that raking 60 metre kick that did it). The coach decided that it was time for the girls on the team to show what they can do and that is how the last 3-4 minutes were played, our four girls against five opposition players. They played really good defensive football with Amber, Ella and Ruby relishing the responsibility of keeping Woodbridge’s dream alive. It was a really pleasing game to watch and to see how much the players have improved. At the end of the game, everybody finished off with a chorus of “Happy Birthday” for Serafina. Next week we will have an intra-club game because the scheduled team has forfeited. I won’t be there unfortunately because I have a prior commitment. I will arrange for somebody to coach/ref on Saturday.

Go the Whalers

John the coach

Under 9 Match report 15th May

Woodbridge SC 4 - Sacred Heart 1

Under 11 Match report 15th May

Woodbridge SC 2 - West Hobart 6

Woodbridge U13, 16th May 2010

Nelson-Mackillop 3 - Woodbridge 2

Woodbridge U16, 16th May 2010

Taroona 5- Woodbridge 0

WANTED – Match Day Officials

There is a major difference between our youth teams and our junior teams; the amount of paperwork involved with each game and the requirement to provide either a referee and/or a linesman.  At the moment we have a severe shortage of people able and willing to run the line particularly for the under 13 games but also for the under 16’s and seniors.  It is very difficult to coach and manage the subs whilst running the line, children have missed out on game time because of this.  Similarly there aren’t many confident enough to take the pitch with whistle in hand for youth and senior games.  Football Federation Tasmania have offered to provide training for club officials, those that would like to help out either running a line or refereeing but need some training see Dalles about when you may be available for a training course.

WANTED – Match Reports

If you or your children are disappointed by the absence of a match report for their games why not put your hand up and contribute one, even if it is a once off effort.  We are a community club that can only stand tall by the efforts of our members.  Remember that some of our coaches wear many different hats, we may coach more than one team, we may have other responsibilities within the club, we may be at the club before and after everyone else has left and most importantly of all... we all have a family of our own.  Your literary efforts will not be criticised but welcomed...’There are two mistakes one can make along the road to truth...not going all the way, and not starting.’  Buddha

WANTED – Rego Fees

Last of all, and please ignore this if it does not relate, we still need registration payments to come in.  As of the 15th of May we still had over $7000 worth of fees still outstanding, this is causing considerable concern for those that are responsible for finances of the club.  The last thing we want to do is to stop a child from playing but that is the position we are being put in.  Remember payments can be made at the clubhouse on weekends at games (preferable) and after training (if necessary).

Goal Keeper Coaching Sessions

Zlatko Belanic (Goalkeeper Coach for the South

Australian Institute of Sport (SASI) Women's team)  in association with the New Town Eagles Soccer Club will be conducting goalkeeper coaching sessions in Hobart in June 2010.  For times and dates see the flyer in the clubhouse or follow the link from our website.

Junior Holiday Clinics

Central Region will be running its successful School Holiday Clinics in the

upcoming June holidays. Come and join in the fun this school holidays.  

Dates

Week 1 Tuesday 1st June and Wednesday 2nd June

Week 2 Tuesday 8th June and Wednesday 9th June

Venues

Week 1 City - University Soccer Club Olinda Grove Mt Nelson

Week 2 Kingborough/Channel/Huon Valley – Gormley Park (Gormley St

Kingston just off Summerleas Rd, below Lightwood park

Kingborough Sports Centre)

Times

Morning Sessions 10.00am – 12 noon for under 6 to Under 9’s

Afternoon Sessions 1.00pm to 3.00pm for Under 10 to Under 12’s
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Dalles Hayes

Woodbridge SC

Contact details – email wbridgesc@yahoo.com.au , Woodbridge SC mobile no.  0427 890236 and                     Facebook group ‘Woodbridge Soccer Club & Friends of.’ and finally our website http://woodbridgesoccerclub.yolasite.com/


